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President’s Message: 

 

Hello everyone! Your Board has been meet-
ing and discussing the rest of the year to see 
when and where we will be able to meet. July 
meetings are cancelled. Hopefully, we will be 
able to meet in August, but if not, then we 
will look forward to September. 

 
We are going to plan a Zoom meeting in July 
for all the Board and volunteers. I will be 
sending an email out & Barbara Linde will 
be coordinating the Zoom meeting. Please 
join us if you can.  As most of you have 
heard, I broke both bones in my ankle three 
weeks ago. I have had the second surgery, 
but I will still be “no-weight-bearing” for the 
next 12 weeks! Hopefully, I will be able to 
get in the sewing room & do some quilting. I 
have some cross stitch to keep me busy too. 
And big thanks to those that sent cards & 
books.  

I really appreciate it! Hope to see everyone 
soon!! 
 
Jeanne Surber 
barryswife@verizon.net 

 

 
 

 

Barbara Costen                7 

Debbie Pereira 7/1 

Eva Burke  7/2 

Nancy GarneƩ 7/5 

Susan Anthony 7/7 

Brenda  West  7/7 

Joanna Jacoby  7/8 

Willa Watson              7/10 

Lee Taylor  7/11 

Bonnie Timm  7/11 

Teresa Newton 7/12 

Samantha Ward 7/13 

Jean Merriel Blount 7/18 

Monika Chapman 7/21 

Goldie Fields  7/22 

Carolyn Evanoff 7/24 

Lisa Hartman  7/24 

Mary Beth Hawks 7/28 

Jan Kristler  7/28 
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UFO Challenge 

 

 

As I'm writing this we do not know if we will 
be meeting in July.  When we finally do meet 
here are all the UFOs that you should have fin-
ished and can show at our next meeting when-
ever that may be! 

UFO 5 was due in March 

UFO 3 was due in May 

UFO 6  is due in July 

Your UFO 2  will be due in September.  That 
leaves UFO 4 due in November. 

Looking forward to seeing all your beautiful 
creations.   We miss you!  

UFO Queens 

Lois Bates,  898-4640 

Nancy Shrout, 898-4174 

Please Don’t Forget... 

 

… to wear your Guild Name Badge to 
every meeting. We want to get to know 
the name as well as the face!    Those 
not wearing their name badges will be 
fined fifty cents. 

Local Workshops 

We hope to reschedule Isobel’s Bargello Placemats workshop.   

And we hope to have Debbie Martin’s workshop as scheduled. 

We will announce any updates as they are available. 
 
Sept. 12  Saturday, 9 a.m-3 p.m.  Beginning Paper Piecing 'Star Baby' a Judy Neimeyer 
pattern with Debbie Martin at Hilton Baptist Church.  Cost $20  Pattern required.  Check 
out the website for details. 
 
Thanks 
 
Cathy and Mark Fowler 

Inclement Weather:  Day and Night Chapters will follow Newport News School closures. 
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2021 Raffle Quilt  
 
Greetings everyone! The 2021 Raffle Quilt Committee hopes you and your loved ones are 
all doing fine and are staying safe! 
 
The Committee did great with member donations and no more fabric is needed! 
   
Much love to all, 
Debi Cross, Chair 

Virtual Projects  

Let’s share our quilting projects—started and finished (well maybe almost finished) that 
you would like to share.  The idea is to do a little sharing so that everyone can enjoy while 
quarantining. 

Ideas:  masks (how many you  completed and what organization benefited from your hard 
work) - headbands, wall quilts, UFOs, honor quilts, bags, purses, rugs, pillows, pillowcases, 
placemats, kennel quilts, beds and anything you may have created. 

 Take a picture (they do not have to be sized), name the quilt or send a blurb about the 
quilt 

 Email to ppqgetree@gmail.com and put “Virtual Projects” in the subject line 

 Send anytime you want to.  Flood the website with your homemade projects 

 Share a pattern (that you created) 

Thanks to Natalie for the idea and the Board for approving it. 

Piecemaker News 

The Piecemaker News is published monthly.  Please send news items, articles, inquiries 
and advertisements to:  Linda Blotter, lindabva93@gmail.com 

Deadline is the 22nd of each month.   

Articles submitted after the due date will be published in the next issue of the Newsletter. 

Please note “PPQG Newsletter” in the subject line when submitting emails. 

Advertising rates (payable in advance) are: 

Full page—$50 / Half page—$25 / Quarter page—$15 / Business card—$5.00 
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Volunteers 2020‐2021          

Membership Debbie Moore        874‐4323           

Webmistress Linda Odell        869‐6314  

NewsleƩer Linda BloƩer        234‐0196 

Workshops Cathy; Mark Fowler    833‐6035 

CirculaƟon Debbie Moore        874‐4323  

E‐Tree  Linda Odell        869‐6314 

Property Mgmt. Shonda Berry        660‐3584  

Challenge 2020 Maggie Wampler 720‐227‐4851 

Sunshine Sandy Barnes        833‐8233  

Fall FesƟval Chair Candy Byrd        232‐6495  

   Susan Waddles        886‐0728 

Special Projects Joan Kelly        833‐3921  

  Candy Byrd        232‐6495 

2020 Raffle Quilt  Carol PiƩman              877‐7206 

Honor Quilts Trina Murray        880‐9209 

   Isobel Meekins           874‐4750    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Day Chapter 

Monthly Minis  Amy Mazich     867‐7667 

   Kathy De Carlo     875‐2931 

Block of the Month Pat McGough     877‐3818 

   Marilyn Rivera     875‐1833 

Hospitality  Pat Sappenfield     224‐0247 

Programs (Temp)  Barbara Linde            867‐6285 

                                              Denise Vassar            599‐6285 

Parliamentarian  Monica Brogan          869‐5716 

Historian  Vacant                        288‐8244 

Librarian   Lisa Hartman      810‐8157 

 

Night Chapter: 

Monthly Minis  Joy Duke     838‐1043 

                  Nancy GarneƩ     838‐1716 

Greeters                  Ella Mitchell     595‐7803 

   Rita Lopes     827‐3498 

Block of the Month Denise Vassar     599‐6285 

Hospitality   Goldie Fields     766‐8503 

Programs  Barbra Linde             867‐7909 

   Denise Vassar           599‐6285 

Parliamentarian  Debbie MarƟn          214‐1876 

Historian  Karen Carr                288‐8244 

Librarian   Lisa Hartman            810‐8157 

Officers 2019—2020 
President   Jeanne Surber   (757) 719‐6676 barryswife@verizon.net 

Vice President   Lee Taylor   (804) 577‐7272 lee@sewlovelee.com 

Executive Secretary  Barbara Linde   (757) 867‐7909 blm221@aol.com 

Executive Treasurer  Ingrid Kross   (757) 867‐7617 imkross@gmail.com 

Day Coordinator  Rita Crawford   (757) 766‐1895 lovetoquiltinva@gmail.com 

Day Chapter Secretary  Vicki Marsh   (757) 877‐6182 vpricemarsh@verizon.net 

Day Chapter Treasurer  Gina Vivian   (757) 873‐0806 soonerrph@icloud.com 

Night Chapter Coordinator Marilyn Rivera   (757) 875‐1833 mademarilyn2@gmail.com 

Night Chapter Secretary  Carol Richardson (757) 256‐6412 quiltva@aol.com 

Night Chapter Treasurer Pat McNabb    (757) 593‐7805 ppate372@gmail.com 
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Another Thank You Note From Riverside FoundaƟon 
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Thank you to the 30 members who have donated face masks 
for Riverside Hospital.  We have donated about 1,500 face 
masks so far.  The need still exists for face masks for River-
side outpatients and visitors to the hospital. We will continue 
to collect face masks through July and deliver them to River-
side.  If you have contributed to other hospitals groups, that 
is good since the need for face masks is great.  Every face 
mask helps, but I want to recognize some members for con-
tributing a large number of face masks.   

Kitty Tully donated 217.  Marilyn River is over 200 and still making them daily.  Vicki Marsh donated 
173.  Mark and Cathy Fowler donated 106.  Denise Vassar donated 101.  Yvette Cienski and Norma Sims 
each donated 75.  Donating over 50 are Heidi Borchardt, Linda Tozier, Sweetie Davis, Joan Kelly and 
Jeanne Surber.  If you have adult or child size face masks to donate to Riverside, contact Gala Damato.   
872-6823 (home), 757-746-0599 (cell),  gala.damato@gmail.com for pick up. 

 

 

Gala Damato 

On Tuesday June 16, I delivered the last nine dozen headbands with buttons sewn on them to River-
side.   We were given 222 dozen or 2,664 headbands and buttons.  We were asked to sew two buttons on 

each headband.  The headbands are for their nurses and staff 
members.  The strings of face masks can be put around the but-
tons instead of around the ears.  Thirty seven of our Guild 
members sewed buttons on at least three dozen head-
bands.  Seven of our members sewed at least 11 dozen head-
bands.  Several of our members used their own buttons when 
the buttons were in short supply.   

The members that completed three dozen headbands were   
Linda Tozier,  Malinda Dagenhart, Donna Dooley, Rhonda  
Gianturco, Barbara Linde, Paulette Seiko, Isobel Meekins, 
Cathy Fowler, Maggie Wampler, Linda Odell, Linda Blotter, 
Vicki Marsh, Frauke Tuthill, Sandy Curran, Patty Swain, Joan 
Cochran,  Fran Jones, Lori Murdock and Candy Byrd.  Lisa 

Hartman did four dozen and helped with headband deliveries and pick ups.  Carol Pittman did five doz-
en.  The members that did six dozen headbands were Jeanne Surber, Marge Edwards, Margie Layser, Con-
nie Bond, Nancy Shrout, Anne Shultz, Carol Nourse, Shonda Berry, Carol Richardson and Wanda Fralick, a 
returning member.  Donna Albright, Marilyn Rivera and Trina Murray did eleven dozen each.  Diane 
Ziemet and Lois Bates with the help of her neighbor did twelve dozen.  Amy Mazich did thirteen dozen.    

Sandy O'Brien did 17 dozen headbands using mostly her own buttons.  Sandy, also, made 72 crochet ex-
tenders with buttons for the Hospice and Home Health nurses at Riverside.  She seems to have an unending 
button stash.  As you can see it took a lot of members to complete this project.  Carolyn Smith, Volunteer 
Services Coordinator,  Lena Anderson with RHS Supply Chain Management  and Allison Fonner with the 
Riverside Foundation were very impressed and appreciative of the Guild helping them during the COVID 
19 crisis. Thank you to everyone that helped with this Headband Project for Riverside Hospital.    

Gala Damato 
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The Quilter’s Hall of Fame Virtual Celebration 2020 


